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Please release Uyghur student Kamile Wayit 

Dear Secretary Ma, 

I am writing to express concern about the situation of Uyghur student Kamile Wayit (卡米莱.

瓦依提), who was sentenced under the charge of “promoting extremism” on 25 March 2023. 

A spokesperson from the Chinese Ministry of Foreign Affairs confirmed the news of her 

conviction to the Economist Magazine in early June 2023. It is unclear how long Kamile was 

sentenced for and where she is being held. 

Kamile Wayit was taken away on 12 December 2022 by the police after returning home to 

Atush, Xinjiang for a holiday. It is believed that her detention may be related to a video that 

she posted on WeChat in November 2022 about the protests that took place across China to 

commemorate the victims of a fire in Urumqi. Kamile should be released immediately as she 

was only peacefully exercising her rights to freedom of expression. 

I am further concerned about Kamile’s health condition. According to a source close to 

Kamile, she had been suffering from depression, and was scheduled to have an eye surgery in 

the summer of this year. With little information about her situation in general, I am deeply 

worried about her wellbeing and the risk of her being subjected to torture and other ill-

treatment. 

I therefore urge you to immediately release Kamile Wayit, unless there is sufficient, credible 

and admissible evidence that she has committed an internationally recognisable criminal 

offence. Furthermore, pending her release, I urge you to reveal her whereabouts, allow her 

regular access to her family and a lawyer of her choice as well as to ensure that Kamile Wayit 

has access to adequate medical care, and she is not subjected to torture and other ill-

treatment. 

Yours sincerely, 
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Die Teilnahme ist ab einem Alter von 16 Jahren möglich. 

Amnesty International übermittelt Petitionsdaten nicht nur an sichere Drittstaaten. Eine Liste der sicheren 

Drittstaaten findest du auf www.amnesty.at/drittstaaten. Mit deiner Teilnahme willigst du ausdrücklich ein, dass 

eine Übermittlung deiner Namensdaten in das im Petitionstext genannte Land erfolgt, auch wenn dies ein 

unsicherer Drittstaat ist. Detaillierte Datenschutz-Informationen sind transparent in unserem Datenschutzhinweis 

zu finden (amnesty.at/datenschutz). 

http://www.amnesty.at/drittstaaten

